Elk Rapids Township

Special Meeting Minutes, December 19, 2017

The special meeting of the Elk Rapids Township Board was held at the Elk Rapids Government Center located at 315 Bridge St. Elk Rapids.  The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Amos at 9:08 am.  The meeting was recorded to provide accuracy.

Present:  Supervisor Dorance Amos, Clerk Shelley Boisvert, Treasurer Mike Szymanski, and Trustee Aaron Isenhart     Absent: Trustee Richard Hults

Also Present:
B. Derman, A. Nordman 

Public Comment: no public in attendance
Maple Harbor Sewer:  Aaron Nordman, Performance Engineering
Sealed bids for the sewer project were opened at 11:00 am on December 6, 2017.  All the bids came in higher than projected.  Nordman had been authorized to discuss a revised scope for the project with the bidders. By changing gravity sewer along Cairn Hwy and Birch Lake Road to a force main and adjusting quantities in those line items he was able to bring the construction cost back in line with the original projections.

Four (4) bids were received on December 11, 2017, and after the scope and quantities were adjusted using the same pricing submitted by each bidder, Nordman updated the bid tabulation and contacted all the bidders to let them know about the changes.  The original low bidder, Harbor Springs Excavating was still the low bidder after the quantity adjustments. None of the other bidders addressed the adjustment. 

Nordman recommended to the Board that they move forward with an award to Harbor Springs Excavating for their low bid price of $417,003.36.  
MOTION M/S Boisvert/Szymanski to enter into an agreement with Harbor Springs Excavating for the Maple Harbor Sewer Project.  Discussion, Amos asked if the contractor was open to working with the property owners for the hook ups as well.  Nordman stated that the contractor said he would reach out to the home owners regarding the connections. Also contact would be made with some property owners along Terrace regarding a temporary grading easement.   Roll Call Vote: Isenhart, Szymanski, Amos, Boisvert all voting Yes, 0 No, (Hults absent) MOTION APPROVED.
For the January 9th Board meeting, Nordman plans to bring a small presentation, showing the new drawings and revised scope so people can review it.  He should also have all the contract documents necessary for the Harbor Springs Excavating.  
There was more discussion about contracts, connections, timing of the project and updating and revising the Township Sewer Ordinance.  No more action was necessary at this point. 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:50 am
______________________________________
Shelley Boisvert, Elk Rapids Township Clerk, 231-264-9333

Meeting minutes are subject to approval at the next regular Board Meeting

Township meetings are dedicated to the productive handling of specific township business.

Residents are welcome and encouraged to consult with township staff during business hours to provide information.  
In this way we can better serve your needs.

